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A Message from our District Deputy Grand Master 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

“BUILDING A BETTER SOCIETY WITH INTEGRITY”


March is here and Spring is just around the corner – maybe!  
And shortly it will be the Spring Break. In spite of the 
trepidation experienced at the beginning of the Masonic year 
as some of the fears of Covid-19 fade a little, intrepid brethren 
have braved winter snow storms, freezing weather to not 
only attend lodge meetings but have attended the many 
social and other events in our District.  Lodges are regaining 
their former zest and it has been a delight to visit and 
experience the warmth of fellowship on those cold winter 
nights.


In the February Grand Lodge Communiqué from the Most 
Worshipful Bro. Thomas Hogeboom he wrote an interesting 
article about leadership.  Maybe time to think of leadership 
as installations of new Lodge Masters and Officers takes place.  And changes occur throughout 
Freemasonry and the World at large. 


An excellent definition of leadership might be: Leadership is a process of social influence, which 
maximizes the efforts of others, towards the achievement of a goal. 


Some of the attributes of a leader include the following:  


• Eager to learn & adapt

• Empathy 

• Honesty & Integrity

• Dedication towards a cause

• Service

• Interpersonal Skills

• Forward thinking.


• Decisiveness 

• Awareness

• Focus 

• Accountability 

• Confidence 

• Optimism 

• Inspiration
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

My Choice – of Many……Leaders. Not All Military or Even Famous:


Major General Lewis MacKenzie: of the The Queen’s Own Rifles of 
Canada (Rtd.) who commanded soldiers in the Bosnian conflict. He wrote 
a book about his experiences “Soldiers Made me Look Good” showing his 
loyalty to the soldiers under his command who always gave full credit to 
for their professionalism and skill…..They came first.


Mark Cutifani, P. Eng: A Chief Operating 
Officer of INCO. Another team leader. And as such he even took the 
door off his office so that anyone at INCO could to stop by to talk to 
him….He famously started the INCO Shines For Cancer Research in 
2005 – people were encouraged to shave their heads for the fund 
raiser – it was a chilly Spring for some….Mark was the first line 
followed by “his team” – of course he had a head start as he didn’t 
have much hair to start with!  But Mark made a point of interacting 
with “his” team of INCO workers where ever and whenever he could.


Peter Ennis: Team Leader - coach of the Canadian women’s 
basketball team at the Atlanta Olympics team and long-time 
coach of the Laurentian University women’s team. Born and 
raised in Sudbury, Peter coached the Lady Vees for 17 years.  
Every year, his team made it to the Canadian Interuniversity 
Athletic Union championship tournament and won titles in 
1989-90 and 1990-91. He was honoured as CIAU coach of the 
year in 1987 and 1991. He was named head coach of the 
Canadian women’s basketball team in 1995 and qualified the 

team for the Atlanta Olympics in 1996.  Peter was an amazing motivator and the tireless coach of 
“his” team 24/7… He was an amazing colleague and was always supportive of the endeavours of 
others.  His motto was “Pride and Tradition”.  And he would always go beyond that extra mile. 
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Elsie Gregory MacGill: was Canada’s first 
practicing woman engineer and the first female 
aircraft designer in the world. She graduated with a 
BSC in electrical engineering at the University of 
Toronto (1927) completing her Master’s degree in 
Aeronautical Engineering at the University of 
Michigan in 1929. Elsie MacGill opened many doors 
and opportunities for women in this area of aviation 
in the years to come. She never actually piloted a 
plane, but acquired hundreds of hours on all test 
flights and stress analysis on prototype aircraft in her 
work designing primary trainer aircraft and their 
subsequent production in WWII. While studying at 
the University of Michigan, she was stricken with 
acute infectious myelitis, a form of polio. 


During WW II Dr. MacGill was put in charge of all 
engineering work in connection with the production 
by Canada Car and Foundry Co. Ltd. of the famous 
Hawker Hurricane fighter aircraft for the British Government. In March 1953, the American Society 
of Women Engineers made her an honorary member with a medal and named her “Woman 
Engineer of the Year,” in recognition of her meritorious contribution to aeronautical engineering. 
She had a brilliant mind and was recognized as an outstanding Canadian woman. Neither gender 
or disability prevented her from using her talents to serve her community and country. 


*A lot more could be written.




5

VOLUME 4- ISSUE 44	 MARCH 2023 

Sudbury Manitoulin District Newsletter


A Message from our District Deputy Grand Master 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Volodymyr Zelenskyy: President of Ukraine. At his 
inauguration as President of Ukraine in 2019 he famously 
said “I do not want my picture in your offices: the 
President is not an icon, an idol or a portrait. Hang your 
kids' photos instead, and look at them each time you are 
making a decision."  He has bravely stood by his country 
and inspired his fellow Ukrainians in true Churchillian 
fashion when Britain also stood alone in 1942…and stood 
its ground.  For many he is a hero and an inspiration.


So here is the challenge.  Share your ideas of leadership in the next edition of the District 
Newsletter. Are leaders born or are they created?  Who are those who make a positive 
difference….?? And seeing that the 8th March is “International Women’s Day”  maybe you could 
include women leaders…..And bear in mind what you can learn from the chisel in the first degree.


R.W. Lionel Rudd.

District Deputy Grand Master
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Mentors Minute 

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Brethren,


The ultimate goal of every Freemason, when his work in the 
here and now is done is to be admitted to the Grand Lodge 
Above and then stand before the Great Architect Of The 
Universe and be able to say “I did my duty to my family, my 
community and to Freemasonry…and I did it out of love, for my 
family, my community and Freemasonry.” 


Masonry…Freemasonry is a relationship building, team building 
organization where value of the end product “brotherly love, 
relief and truth” is much greater than the individual parts but 
those individuals are still essential.


I look forward to sitting and serving with you in Lodge.


W. Bro. Robert Tailleur

Sudbury Manitoulin District

Mentor Lead
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Ill & Distressed


V. W. Bro. Milt Fleming - Nickel Lodge No. 427

Bro. Jody Caldwell - Nickel Lodge No. 427


R.W. Bro. Rudy Mulack - Espanola Lodge No. 527

V.W. Bro. Don Falkingham - Espanola Lodge No. 527


V.W. Bro. Grant Moffatt - Espanola Lodge No. 527 

W. Bro. Doug Bracken - Espanola Lodge No. 527 


W. Bro. Mike Terry - Espanola Lodge No. 527 

Bro. Patrick Eccleston - Espanola Lodge No. 527 


Bro. Paul Tymchuk - Espanola Lodge No. 527 


Passed to the Grand Lodge Above


W. Bro. Norm Hore 


Bro. Jack Schofield (47 years a Freemason) - Nickel Lodge No. 427


Bro. Joe Harris (36 years a Freemason) - Nickel Lodge No. 427


May we cherish their memory in our hearts. 
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District Project

Sudbury - Manitoulin - North Bay District Alzheimer’s Society 

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

The District Project is progressing extremely well and donations keep coming in. In order to 
contribute to the Project however PLEASE make your cheque payable to the Masonic Foundation of 
Ontario as follows:


• The project number to be used on all correspondence and fund submissions is: 2430.

• Cheques should be made payable to The Masonic Foundation of Ontario and show the project 

number on the face of the cheque. 

• Alternatively there is the ability to accept e-transfers at donations@tmfo.ca.


Please ensure that all information is completed and filled in; the Canada Revenue Agency has very 
strict guidelines that must be followed in the preparation of charitable tax receipts.


The intended “Information Session” that was scheduled for Monday 30th January was postponed 
due to insufficient time to properly plan the event coupled with the likelihood of inclement weather.

In order to make sure that a well planned information session takes place it is advisable to hold the 
event in the Spring (May?) in collaboration with other supportive events and hopefully a cheque 
presentation – and of course nicer weather.


For any details and information please contact: Lionel Rudd – DDGM at 705-522-3886 or 
ddgm@smmasons.com

	 


mailto:ddgm@smmasons.com
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WHO’S IN CHARGE????

At the opening of every Lodge meeting it is 
observed that the Worshipful Master is to 
“Instruct and Employ” the Brethren. The word 
is “instruct”, that leads to guidance and 
encouragement of the Brethren. On no 
account should anyone criticize another’s 
performance at any time by name or the 
part of the Ritual,  publicly or privately 
EVER.  


Lodge practice time, is the time to question the 
correct ways to do things. And of course the 
Worshipful Master may take advantage of the “Masonic Education” part of a meeting to focus 
on a specific item that needs revision or explanation and interpretation. Lodge activities 
(including the “work”) is an opportunity to appreciate the fellowship and warmth of the Lodge 
and observe Brethren putting effort and commitment into the work of the evening.  If you 
intend to find fault and criticize – maybe stay at home. 


THE DDGM’S OFFICIAL VISIT - NO! This is NOT an inspection. It is simply a snapshot of 
observing how a Lodge is doing…within certain parameters. It is a tool for Grand Lodge in 
general to assess what is called “The Condition of Masonry”. Both the District Deputy Grand 
Master and the District Secretary have to submit a questionnaire via the “L” forms.  Both these 
officers are trained and instructed as to how they make their observations NOT criticisms. An 
important factor is that most Lodges are doing their best in spite of any setbacks and 
challenges.


The cartoon above kind of says it all.  Go to “Masonic Cartoons” and “Masonic Cartoons UK” 
on your search engine for some humorous Masonic Education. These cartoons, while 
humorous in nature, point out some of the items best left out of the Lodge activities but they 
do occur – sad to say.


Lionel W. F. Rudd

DDGM
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Photos From Bethel Lodge No. 699


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 
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District Maple Hill Farm Event


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Besides the visit to see how Maple Syrup is made and the enjoyment of tasting “taffy”,  I will be 
there to engage those interested – especially the youngsters in some of the nature observations.

The location of Maple Hill Farm is a large property of mostly hardwood maple trees along with 
a mix of other interesting woodland that dates back over a 100 years when it was first farmed.  
It is located on a hill overlooking much of the Hanmer valley and is very peaceful. 

If you can, bring binoculars to spot some of the bird life that includes quite a variety from 
nuthatches to woodpeckers and hawks that use the wooded areas for shelter and hideouts.   
The farm is well away from any built up areas and consequently has become a refuge for 
wildlife.


The current owners are preserving the history and heritage of Maple Hill Farm for all to enjoy 
and appreciate in their modernized processing facilities that follows the tradition of maple 
syrup making. There will be simple refreshments for the children courtesy of the District – look 
out for me by a burgundy coloured KIA minivan with balloons attached, for those interested….  
AND TAKE LOTS OF PICTURES.


Bro. Greg Blomme – District Naturalist

Email: gblomm@gmail.com   phone: (705) 822 2836
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District Maple Hill Farm Event - Sunday, March 26th. 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

We are hoping to see 
everyone who can make it to: 


Maple Hill Farm

450 Dominion Drive

Hanmer, ON


Sunday, March 26th at 
12PM  to enjoy and 
appreciate a District 
gathering of a traditional 
Northern Ontario, Canadian 
Spring and enjoy some maple 
syrup (taffy)....


Please note of the flyer to 
Register and purchase your 
admission ticket(s).


Fraternally, 


R.W. Lionel Rudd.

District Deputy Grand Master
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DIY Maple Syrup and Taffy


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 
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Thursday April 6th – Maundy Thursday $30 (must have 18°)
(Feast of the Paschal Lamb)

Saturday April 22nd – Luncheon $20
Saturday April 22nd – Ladies Luncheon $35 (paid at door)
Saturday April 22nd – Reunion Dinner $30

The Sudbury and District Lodge of Perfection
Ill. Bro. Jervis Weir 33° Reunion

Maundy Thursday ~ Annual Reunion ~ Ladies Luncheon 

Do you have your 2023 tickets?

For Reunion & Maundy Thursday Tickets Contact:
Rob Lipic 705 692-4335
Dave Hodgins 705 692-9868
Ryan Lipic 705 688-6398
Rob Fleming 705 682-4775
Gary Cayen 705 688-8498
Clive Stephenson 705 969-4853
Ladies Luncheon Only
Rob Lipic 705 692-4335

CUT-OFF DATES FOR TICKETS

Maundy Thursday: Friday March 31st

Reunion: Friday April 14th
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                            March 2023                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                              
Sunday                Monday                  Tuesday                  Wednesday            Thursday                      Friday             Saturday                  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Java Guild 
Tuesday’s 
10:00 am –  
1:00 pm 
 

            
            

1 
Nickel Lodge 
Meeting 
D.D.G.M. Official 
Visit 

           
Espanola 
Lodge 
Initiation 

2 3 
Bethel Lodge 
G.P. meeting 

4 
CHAPTER 
District 14  
ELAM council 

5 
Scottish Rite 
14th degree 
practice 
 

6 7 
City of Lakes 
G.P. meeting 
 

8 
Friendship 
Lodge meeting 
Initiation 
 
International 
Women’s Day 

9 
 O.E.S. 
Meeting 
 
 
 

10 
Bethel Lodge 
Meeting 

 

 
 

11 
Annual District 
meeting 
Stan Fenton 

12 

      
Daylight 
Savings Begins 

13 
 
       

14 
City of Lakes 
Meeting 
2nd degree and 
elections 
Doric Lodge 
Meeting 

15 
Nickel Lodge 
Emergent meeting 

16 
Tuscan Chapter  
Meeting -  MEM 
degree 

 
  
 
     

17 
Scottish Rite 
S.L.O.P.  

 
 
         

18 
 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 
Spring Begins 
Yay!  

   

21  
Nickel Lodge 
G.P. meeting 
 

22 
Friendship 
Lodge 
G.P. 

23   
Mavar 
Preceptory 
Meeting 

 
    

24 25 
Alpha Council 
 
Excalibur 
College 

26 
      
 
      

27 28 
     ANVETS 
     7:00 pm 
  Lionel Rudd 

29 
Espanola Lodge 
G.P. meeting 
 

 

30 31  
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For your post: Simple itemize the item in capital letters first, then using no 
more than 30 works set out your request, item or service including your 
contact information (name, telephone and/or email). 


The list will be cleared after each month so you must re-post if necessary. 

DISTRICT POST-IT BOARD


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Need Help Setting 
up a computer. 


Can anyone help?  

Have tools and 
appliances surplus to 

your needs to give 
away?   

Looking for help with 
snow clearing or 

garden work?

Have a tuxedo or 
regalia that you no 

longe require??

Need a ride? 

Send your 
information (post) to 
the newsletter editor 
before the end of the 

month! 
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Brethren, 


The Temple Board is requesting assistance of a "technical/computer" 
knowledgeable person or persons to help with the following:


1. Connection of Belrock's security cameras to the internet for remote 
access.


2. A method of having the Belrock "Booking Board" available on the 
internet for viewing and control.


3. Assistance with FOB programming and entrance alarm and control.


 

Please contact Roger Kitching if you can be of assistance.

Telephone: 705-919-8158 

Email: belrockcentre@gmail.com 


TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE NEEDED 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

mailto:belrockcentre@gmail.com
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Sudbury - Manitoulin Trestle Board 2022 - 2023
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Sudbury - Manitoulin Trestle Board 2022 - 2023
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Sudbury Manitoulin District Lodges


Nickel Lodge No. 427

Meetings: The first Wednesday every month from September-
June


Doric Lodge No. 455

Meetings: Second Tuesday every month from September - June


Espanola Lodge No. 527

Meetings: The first Wednesday every month from September-
June


 

City of Lakes Lodge No. 536

Meetings: Second Tuesday every month from September-June


Friendship Lodge No. 691

Meetings: Second Wednesday every month from September-June


Bethel Lodge No. 699 

Meetings: Second Friday every month from September-June 
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Masonic Resources


Grand Lodge of Canada in the Province of Ontario 
Website 

https://grandlodge.on.ca


Sudbury – Manitoulin District Website 

http://www.smmasons.com


Sudbury – Manitoulin District Blog 

http://sudburymanitoulinmasons.blogspot.com

 
 
 Nickel Lodge Website 

http://www.nickellodge.ca


Sudbury Shrine Club Blog 

http://sudburyshriners.blogspot.com


Ontario Freemasons Facebook Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/OntarioMasons/about


Canadian Freemasons Facebook Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2231516772 

https://grandlodge.on.ca/
http://www.smmasons.com
http://sudburymanitoulinmasons.blogspot.com
http://www.nickellodge.ca
http://sudburyshriners.blogspot.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/OntarioMasons/about
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2231516772
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Happy to Meet, Sorry to Part, Happy to Meet Again! 

I endeavour to publish the newsletter on the first of each month.  
 

Please forward submissions to: mattdaoust@hotmail.com


Thank you to this month’s contributors! 


Interested in contributing to the newsletter? 


mailto:mattdaoust@hotmail.com
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